Town of Hempstead

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

August 25th, 2010 – 10:30 AM

Old Courthouse, 350 Front Street, Hempstead

AGENDA: Appointment of Corporation Committee, Executive Director’s Report, Discussion of 2011 Draft Preliminary Budget, Consideration and adoption of the Minutes of July 29thrd 2010, Treasurer Report.

Those in attendance: 
Ted Sasso, Chairman

                                    Ari Brown, Member   

                                    Jonathan Kohan, Treasurer                             

                                    Cheryl Petri, Secretary                     

Also in attendance:
John E. Ryan, Corporation Counsel 

                                    William F. Weir, Nixon Peabody, Transaction Counsel

Frederick E. Parola, Executive Director/CEO

Edie M. Longo, Deputy Executive Director/CFO 

                                    Michael Lodato, Corporate Administrator

                                    Arlyn Eames, Deputy Financial Officer IDA

                                    Lorraine Rhoads, Agency Administrator IDA

                                    Gene Turner, Consultant

Absent:                       Paul Conte, Vice Chairman

                                   Al D’Agostino, Member

The meeting was called to order at 10:41 AM

Appointment of Corporation Committees: The board was furnished with a copy of the Committee list. A motion was made by Ted Sasso to approve the LDC Committee Appointments. This motion was seconded by Cheryl Petri. All were in favor. Motion carried.
Executive Director’s Report:  The board was furnished with a copy of the Executive Director’s Report.

Minutes of the July 29th Board Meeting: A motion was made by Ted Sasso to approve the minutes of July 29th, 2010. This motion was seconded by Ari Brown. All were in favor. Motion carried.
Financial Statements & Expenditure Report: The board was furnished with a copy of the Financial Statements and Expenditure List for July 29th 2010- August 24th 2010. 

2011 Draft Preliminary Budget: The board was furnished with a copy of the 2011 Draft Preliminary Budget. The treasurer Jonathan Kohan voiced that he would look it over more in depth and return with any questions or comments.

With all business concluded, Jonathan Kohan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:51a.m.  This motion was seconded by Cheryl Petri.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

________________________________________

Cheryl Petri, Secretary September 22nd, 2010
